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MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR
Please note change of address of editor. Please, Club Secretaries, let me have the

new telephone numbers for the December issue of the Helvetia.

NEWS FROM THE CLUBS
AUCKLAND

JASS ABIG
A few more people attended our Jass evening on September 12. Three teams

played very hard to each win a bag of 'Sauerkraut' made by Hans Iten. Can't quite
remember who the lucky ones were but at least we know what they had for dinner
next evening.

FASNACHT 1991 - GUGGEMUSIK CARNIVAL NIGHT
Who would have thought such an atmosphere could have been created for Saturday

night, when the venue was just a bare community centre on Friday.
Multi-coloured cloth drapes across the ceiling with large Swiss Canton shields really

gave a fantastic feeling to the whole night. Various lighting effects both static and
strobic, together with smoke machines turned the dance floor into an area of flickering
light patterns, a great spot for boogie-ing away with your favourite apparition in fancy
dress.

As for the costumes, they just get better and better each year. Some folk really put
hours and hours of work into their creation and the effect is striking to say the least.

As for the Guggemusik Band!! Well it was revealed to be just that; a Band Costume,
although somewhat altered and added to and of course topped off by mop headed
masks with vague staring sepulchral eyes quite spooky!!

As we've come to expect, the band played its own variation of tunes, some old,
some new with some of the old standards going on for two or three encores.

It was a pity that the evening had to end so soon, but we can rest assured that next

year we will be treated to more mayhem and entertainment, about mid-September by
Guggenmusik Auckland.

JASSEN
The last Jass evening was again attended by close to 20 people. To make it a little

more spicy, Hans organised it as a prize Jassen. A bottle of wine, a salami and a pack
of Sauerkraut was to be won. The evening went on pretty quiet with everyone full of

expectation. The lucky winners in the end were: 1. Marie-Theres, 2. Osci, 3. Hans.
Marie-Theres and Osci had the same amount of points and Osci being a 'gentleman'

said only, "Ladies first" and settled with the salami. Hans who donated the Sauerkraut
as third prize won it himself, lucky wasn't he but he also being a 'gentleman' passed

on his prize to number four who was nobody else than Hilda his wife!! Bon appetite

you two.
Hans forgot to bring a Sauschwanzli for the happy loser who was our Vreni from

Helensville.
The evening finished with the video news programme 'Swiss World' which we

sometimes receive from the Embassy.
For all the time and effort put in these evenings we would like to pass on two big

thanks. One to Hans Iten, the organiser and one to Osci Roggen, the Wirt from the

very hospitable 'Gasthof Prost Ethnic'.
And to you folks, thanks for coming and hope to see you all again at next year's

Jassen.
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